
 
 

OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY / TROSOLWG A CHRAFFU 
 

SWANSEA COUNCIL / CYNGOR ABERTAWE 
GUILDHALL, SWANSEA, SA1 4PE / NEUADD Y DDINAS, ABERTAWE, SA1 4PE 

 

w w w . s w a n s e a . g o v . u k  / w w w . a b e r t a w e . g o v . u k   
 

I dderbyn yr wybodaeth hon mewn fformat arall neu yn Gymraeg, cysylltwch â’r person uchod 
To receive this information in alternative format, or in Welsh please contact the above 

 

 
To:  
Helen Morgan Rees, Interim Director of 
Education 
 
BY EMAIL 

Please ask for: 
Gofynnwch am: 

Michelle Roberts 
  

Scrutiny Office 
Line: 
Llinell 
Uniongyrochol: 

01792 637256 

  

e-Mail 
e-Bost: 

michelle.roberts@swansea.gov.uk  

 
 

 

Date 
Dyddiad: 

3 November 2020 

 
 
Dear Helen,  
 
Education Scrutiny Performance Panel – 22 October 2020  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for attending our recent Education 
Scrutiny Performance Panel, to update us on the work that is being undertaken in 
schools across Swansea, as well as in your Education Department since the start of 
the coronavirus pandemic.  
 
We were pleased to hear about the fantastic work that has been done throughout to 
keep schools as “Covid secure” as possible, as well as to ensure that when pupils had 
to work from home, they had access to the appropriate computer equipment to enable 
them to use our digital platforms for learning.  
 
It was also noted that communication from your department to schools, from schools to 
parents and to the wider community is working well, keeping everyone informed.  
The day-to-day-business of education has changed in this difficult and challenging 
environment but has carried on and in some cases, has been a steep learning curve 
as we embraced digital learning.  
 
In recognition of this, the panel would be grateful if you would pass on our thanks to 
our Head Teachers, Teachers, support staff in Schools and in the Education 
Department who have risen to the challenges. Well done to you all.  
  

 Yours sincerely 
 

COUNCILLOR LYNDON JONES 
Convener, Education Scrutiny Performance Panel 
Cllr.lyndon.jones@swansea.gov.uk 
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